Leighton Andrews AC / AM Y Gweinidog Gwasanaethau Cyhoeddus Minister for Public Services



Llywodraeth Cymru Welsh Government

Eich cyf/Your ref: P-04-674 Ein cyf/Our ref: LA-/00182/16

William Powell AM Chair - Petitions Committee Ty Hywel Cardiff Bay Cardiff CF99 1NA

SeneddPetitions@Assembly.Wales

4 April 2016

Dear William,

Thank you for your letter of 21 March regarding the further comments from the petitioner in respect of Petition P-04-674, Say No to Dyfed.

As I outlined in my Written Ministerial Statement of 15 March, consultation on the Draft Local Government (Wales) Bill and our preference for the future configuration of Local Authorities in Wales closed on 15 February. 187 responses to the consultation were received from a range of stakeholder organisations and individuals.

An initial analysis of the responses to the consultation has been undertaken, which has shown a wide range of views on the proposal to reduce the number of Local Authorities and no clear consensus on the future structure. Further analysis of the responses will take place in the coming weeks. The comments of the petitioner, together with the responses received to the consultation will be taken into account as the Bill is prepared for consideration by the new Welsh Government. It will be for the next Government to decide how it wishes to proceed.

Leighton Andrews AC / AM

Y Gweinidog Gwasanaethau Cyhoeddus

Minister for Public Services

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA English Enquiry Line 0300 0603300 Llinell Ymholiadau Cymraeg 0300 0604400 Correspondence.Leighton.Andrews@wales.gsi.gov.uk

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.